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The site offers a number of advantages to support development. One of these is land tenure. As a 
Crown-owned site, the location does not require land acquisition processes with third parties that 
could complicate or impede development. 

Another advantage is the work that has been undertaken to date. This includes collecting nearly 
2,000 soil samples, the removal of over 69,000 tonnes of contaminated soil and 2.3M litres of 
contaminated ground water. A map illustrating the sample sites is attached. 

Over 200 years, Mac Point was used as a farm, an abattoir, lumber yard, a gas works, cold store, 
goods storage, for heavy industry, rubbish disposal, the military, freight, and rail. As a result, the sites 
soil and ground water required remediation. 

Contaminants found in the ground at Mac Point included: Asbestos pipe, spent fuel, coal tar, 
phosphorus and sulphur, and heavy metals (arsenic, copper, lead, zinc, etc.). Contaminants found in 
the groundwater included: heavy metals, ammonia, cyanide, E. Coli, and spent fuel. 

In addition to removing contaminants, almost one kilometre of ageing oil and diesel pipelines, once 
used by industry and the navy over 50 years ago, have been removed. 

In parallel to this work, redundant infrastructure has been removed and the Corporation has 
developed a detailed understanding of the site. This includes learning about the site’s history. 

The third stage of a series of archaeological digs on site is currently in progress. These are to identify 
potential Aboriginal and European history and to map out areas where development should be 
avoided to protect largely undisturbed foreshore areas and remanent materials and structures. 

Collectively these site investigations and works are important to consider as part of site selection, as 
the work completed to date streamlines the development of the site, as the material site 
investigations and preparation works are already complete. As noted in the Committee’s interim 
report, the development of a stadium at Regatta Point was estimated by Aurecon to impose costs in 
the order of 40% more, as these works, investigations, approvals, heritage, site preparation and land 
tenure resolutions, have not been undertaken at that site. 

Earlier this year the Corporation developed a draft precinct plan for the site, which along with 
supporting consultancy reports are available at macpoint.com/precinctplan. This included 
identifying a footprint for the proposed multipurpose stadium. 

This work was informed by the requirements set out in the agreement between the 
Tasmanian Government and the AFL, and discussions with Stadiums Tasmania as the future operator 
of the proposed development. Benchmarking was used to inform the area required for key 
operational requirements such as access for truck and pantechs, media facilities, player and official 
facilities, seating capacity and corporate spaces. Flexibility in field size was also considered, allowing 
for the option to include a MCG-sized field if required. 

This work identified that a multipurpose stadium will fit within the site’s boundary and as part of an 
integrated and mixed-use precinct. It will not impede on Evans Street. 

  








